
Minutes of the regular meeting of the Rush City Economic Development Authority held Monday, August 19th, 2019, in the City Hall Council Chambers at 5:00 p.m.

Members present:  Dan Dahlberg, Dennis Peterson, Dave Chmiel, Luke Moulton, Dan Meyer, Mike Carroll.
Members absent:  Nicole Perreault
Others present: Jorden Zeller of the East Central Regional Development Commission, Nancy Hoffman of the Chisago County HRA/EDA and Derek Zeiler of Unity Bank.  

The minutes of the regular meeting of July 15, 2019 were reviewed. 

Motion by Carroll, second by Dahlberg and carried: To approve the minutes of the regular meeting of July 15, 2019.
Jordan Zeller reviewed the draft of the updated Rush City Economic Development Strategic Plan.  He also reminded the Authority of the upcoming 2019 Business Financial Resource Summit on Tuesday, September 24th at the Spring Brook Golf Course in Mora.  Chmiel commented that the prison population is affecting the City’s demographic data. Jordan will try to obtain data that does not include the prison.

Chmiel expressed the need to have a staff member dedicated to accomplishing the goals of the Strategic Plan.  Discussion followed regarding options. 


Hoffman provided an update regarding the Chisago County’s plan to allow tax abatement for housing projects and the benefits thereof.  Discussion followed.  Nancy will discuss this again at the next meeting.

Lisa provided an update regarding progress of the demolition of the Old Schneider Building.


Chmiel suggested thank you letters be sent to the Rush City Area Chamber of Commerce and Todd Johnston for their contributions to the Rockin’ Rush City Music Fest.
Next meeting will be held on Monday, September 16th at 5:00pm.  Jordan Zeller will continue with modifications to the Strategic Plan.

Motion by Dalberg, second by Chmiel:  To adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m. 
______________________________________

Administrator

